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LONDON MEED PRIMARY SCHOOL                  
NEWSLETTER: Friday 30th November 2018  

Honesty- Creativity - Respect – Care
Follow us on Twitter [image: image1.png]@london_meed1     
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Dear Parents/Carers,
Christmas Fair

Father Christmas is on his way!  A huge thank you to all who have given time so generously already.  We look forward to seeing you for festive fun tomorrow  12-3pm.  We’ll be tidying afterwards, so don’t forget to stay afterwards if you can.

School Shoes

A general reminder that school shoes should be plain black, with no obvious logos, with non-slip, non-marking rubber soles with Velcro/bar or lace fastenings. Trainers may be worn for outdoor PE. 

Textiles Recycling

The green bin has moved but we still welcome your unwanted textiles: clothes, shoes, sheets, towels, curtains and fabric.  We receive an income by weight, so please don’t forget us when you have a clear-out.  Many thanks for supporting our school.

Do you have any questions, comments or suggestions for newsletter items or School Improvement?

Pop your question into an envelope and mark it for Ms Reece’s attention and I’ll either be in touch or include your item in the next Friday newsletter.  Thank you. 
Yours sincerely,

Candida Reece, Head teacher
Dates for your Diary
	1st Dec
	Christmas Fayre

	7th Dec
	New parent show around 10.45am

	12th Dec
	KS1 Production 2pm 

	13th Dec
	KS1 Production 2pm

KS2 Carol Service 10am 

	14th Dec
	EYFS Nativity 2pm

	17th Dec
	Christmas lunch

	19th Dec
	Last day of term 

Christmas Party Day for the whole school. 


Parent Questionnaire
Thank you to all who completed one.  In fact, only 72 families did not, which means more than 70% of families responded.  Thank you so much!  As always, do remember that senior staff are on the gate first thing in the morning as well as at pick-up, although you can make an appointment with the school office if you would rather a more convenient time. We always aim to respond and solve queries rapidly.

Christmas Events 

We are looking forward to seeing parents/carers at our Christmas Events next week. 
The KS1 production       

 “The Inn-spectors ” is taking place on the 12th and 13th December at 2pm. Tickets are limited to 2 per family and cannot be transferred. Please note young children are not permitted to sit on laps as this infringes fire regulations so we ask you not to bring pre-school children. 
KS2 Carol Service
Children from Y3-Y6 will walk to St John’s Church from school on Thursday 13th December.  Parents able to attend should get to St John’s Church by 10am in time for a prompt start. Parents can take a seat to the right of the church as you face the alter.  Pupils will sit with identified staff members and marshals and will return under their supervision. There will be a retiring collection at the end of the service. 
Marshals required for 13th December
If you, or a family member, is willing to act as a marshal along the route to St John’s church we would be glad to hear from you – just make yourself known to the school office by end of 5th December.  Instructions will be provided, but you need to be willing to wear a high vis jacket and stand in a spot from 9.30am – 10am and then from the end of the service until everyone has returned to school.  Seating will be reserved  for marshals only in the front row of the pews to the right as you enter the church.
Mathletics – a new online resource

Teaching staff received training for this and are likely to set home-learning on this platform in the future.  We are obviously also concerned about amount of time children spend online and were reassured that research showed children who spend 20-60 minutes a week using this maths program make measurable progress, however, children who spend longer do not make more progress.  Parents can register for an account, linking it to their child’s username, so you can receive WEEKLY progress reports.  I hope your child enjoys using this resource, please see the attached letter for further detail.

Primary Chess Cup

On Monday 26th November, London Meed hosted the Primary Chess Cup.  This was the first round of the competition.  The London Meed A Team of Freddie, Ben, Torri and Katherine played Broadwater C of E, Ardingly and Dorset House schools.  We came first and look forward to the next round.  Well done team!
Christmas Party Day

All classes are having a Christmas Party Day on our last day, Wednesday 19th December. Children are able to wear their party clothes for the day. All children are requested to bring in a food donation to their class based on which house they are in;

Arundel: savoury sandwiches/sausage rolls/ veggie rolls/little sausages etc

Bramber:  crisps or paper plates, napkins, cups or squash to dilute

Hastings:  prepared fruit or vegetable batons

Lewes: cakes or biscuits

If your child has any dietary restrictions, please ensure your child’s teacher is aware of these prior to the parties. We have a school policy of “no nuts” so please ensure any food donations do not contain any nuts. Thank you. 
Christmas Lunch
[image: image2.jpg]{
W,
3

[GAM
(e

{



School Christmas Lunch - 17th December

For children in years 3-6 you will need to order their Christmas meal online by the end of November at the latest at Cygnet/Chartwell via:  
https://westsussex.mealselector.co.uk
Internal run After School clubs

Indoor Cricket, Indoor Athletics, Netball club, Stem, Running club, Tag Rugby, Circuits and Hockey club are now finished. 
Art club will finish on Tuesday 7th December.

Band will finish on 11th December and Choir will finish on 12th December. 
Homework club will finish on Monday 10th November.
Other News
Girls Football Match
We were delighted to be able to participate in the Mid Sussex Girls football finals on Friday 23rd November.  We won our first match 3-0, then drew our next 1-1.  Unfortunately we missed out on a spot in the final through a goal difference of one!  The girls played extremely well and were a credit to the school.
Sports Kit

Please return any outstanding school sports kit to the 

School office as soon as possible. 
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